
CALIFORNIA CLERKS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS ASSOCIATION
General Meeting

Minutes

May 3, 2007 – Spring Conference Meeting
Madonna Inn, San Luis Obispo
1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by President Denise Pennell.

2.
ROLL CALL

Robin Guerrero, Secretary called roll call.  The following CCBSA member counties were represented at the General Business meeting:  Alameda, Butte, Del Norte, Glenn, Imperial, Inyo, Kern, Los Angeles, Madera, Marin, Mendocino, Mono, Napa, Orange, Placer, San Bernardino, San Diego, San Francisco, San Joaquin, San Luis Obispo, Santa Clara, Santa Cruz, Stanislaus, Tulare, Trinity, Tulare, Ventura, and Yuba.

Lora Canzoneri, former Clerk of the Board for Humboldt County, and John Taylor, former Clerk of the Board for the City and County of San Francisco were also present.

3.
INTRODUCTIONS

Members individually introduced themselves and identified their position in their respective County.  Denise  Pennell introduced Angela Calvillo our newest member who will become the Clerk of the Board for the City and County of San Francisco in July.
4.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Gail Borkowski, Santa Cruz County, distributed copies of her Treasurer’s report and a May revision to the report which more accurately defined the cookbook sales for 2006.  Members reviewed the current status of CCBSA bank accounts and outlined the proposed CCBSA budget.  Members held a discussion regarding various line item budget items. Upon motion of Christine Ferraro-Tallman, Stanislaus County, seconded by Dena Smith, San Bernardino County, and duly carried by a unanimous voice vote, the Treasurer’s Report and May Revision are hereby approved.

5.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Conference Committee:  Anika Campbell-Belton, Alameda County, advised that she will report tomorrow on what the host county is planning as far as workshops that so far have been defined for the CCBSA Annual Conference.  Anika informed the general membership that Alameda County welcomes any ideas for workshops and speakers.  Denise Pennell, Kern County, mentioned getting Dave Rosenberg as a guest speaker to speak about “Rosenberg’s Rules of Order.” 

Legislative Committee:  Darlene Bloom, Orange County, provided a brief report on legislation.
Regional Reports:  
Region 1 – Kristi Furman, Chair reported that the region had a good showing and participation at this conference and that she would e-mail communications to her region clerks.  Region 2 – On behalf of Region 2 Chair Cathy Thompson, Diane Patterson reported that Cathy is working on organizing a Region 2 meeting later this year. Region 3 – Phyllis Perez-Sorenson, Chair reported that on April 19th a Regional meeting workshop was held in San Joaquin County and it was well attended, and that the Region members intend to keep in touch with each other.  Region 4 – Roberta Rodriguez, Chair reported that she plans on having a regional meeting between June and October, and that Region 4 is well represented at this conference.

Bylaws Committee:  

Discussion was held on some amendments that are need for the CCBSA Bylaws.  Upon motion of Dena Smith, San Bernardino County, seconded by Gail Borkowski, Santa Cruz County, and duly carried by a unanimous voice vote, the President is granted the authority in consultation with the Executive Committee to recognize outgoing clerks as it occurs without having to wait to consult with everyone, or for the next meeting to take place, to prepare and present a resolution to any clerk who is retiring or leaving office in good standing.

Members agreed to consider amendments to the Bylaws, including language pertaining to on going CCBSA/CACEO Conference Collaboration, as well as amendments suggested during the 2006 Annual Conference, at the 2007 Annual Conference.
Clerks Resource Manual

Kristi Furman, Chair of the Clerk’s Resource Manual, passed out additional copies of the Resource Binder to the new CCBSA members present.  Diane Patterson passed out a table cross-referencing materials contained in the resource binder and its location on the CCBSA website.

Members agreed that the association should move towards an electronic Clerk’s Resource Manual that is more comprehensive and accessible at all times to clerks and further suggested that it be kept current.

Diane Patterson would like time set aside at the 2007 Annual Conference to highlight the things done with the manual since this Spring Conference.  Further, the section dealing with “What the Clerks’ Duties Are” should be worked on between now and the Annual Conference.

Darlene Bloom states that all documents that are updated to the Clerk’s Resource Manual should have a date on the materials to reference when the document was updated.

Clerk Recognition & Sunshine Committee

Diane Patterson informed the membership to e-mail her on behalf of the Sunshine Committee, so that the Committee can follow-up with members.

CCBSA/CACEO Collaboration

General discussion is held regarding the presentation at the morning breakfast by Julie Rodewald, County Clerk/Recorder of San Luis Obispo County on the relationship between CACEO and CCBSA, and combining the CCBSA Spring Conference with the CACEO Annual in July of 2008 in Long Beach.  
Diane Patterson stated that CACEO will hold their Annual Conference in September at Fish Camp (Madera County), and asked for a show of hands of anyone that was planning on attending the CACEO Conference at Fish Camp.  Only a few members indicated their intent to attend the Fish Camp Conference.  Additionally, no one volunteered to organize Clerk of the Board focused workshops at Fish Camp.  The general membership generally expressed the belief that the Fish Camp CACEO Conference would not be well attended and they expressed interest to eliminate the CCBSA Spring Conference for 2008 and combine it with the CACEO Annual Conference in July 2008 at Long Beach.  

The CCBSA/CACEO Collaboration committee of Vicky Shelby, San Luis Obispo County, Darlene Bloom, Orange County, and Wendy Tyler, Trinity County advised that they will contact everyone regarding deciding what to do about collaborating with CACEO and  identifying the benefits to CCBSA in CACEO collaboration other than legislation services.  The CCBSA/CACEO Collaboration Committee will be contacting Rebecca Martinez, President of CACEO and discuss what her vision is for the collaboration between the two organizations, and the committee will bring forth information to be considered and discussed at the CCBSA Annual Conference in November.
After discussion, a straw voice vote of the CCBSA members present was held regarding holding the 2008 CCBSA Spring Conference as a joint conference with the CACEO Annual Conference, July 8-10, 2008 in Long Beach.  A majority of the members present indicated their support to join CACEO for the July 2008 Conference in Long Beach. The commitment to hold a joint CCBSA/CACEO Conference will be for one year, after which at that time, CCBSA will review the options of holding any more combined conferences with CACEO.
Website Committee:  Diane Patterson, Co-Chair of the Website Committee, provided an update on the CCBSA Website as well as all the new areas that are being constructed or revised for use by the general membership.  Diane distributed copies of a “CCBSA Website: Feedback” sheet for members to fill out which will help the website committee determine the areas of interest for website enhancements, and to see what areas of the website members are finding useful and where they are obtaining information from.

Cookbook Committee:  Sandy Soeth, Chair of the Cookbook Committee provided a brief report on the 2007 CCBSA 2nd Edition Cookbook campaign.  Sandy distributed a copy of the Typensave®Online information for CCBSA members and others who will be submitting recipes for the 2007 CCBSA 2nd Edition Cookbook.  Sandy furthers inform the membership that this year there might be additional sections added to the cookbook (i.e. County history or events.)

Clerk’s Quiz Committee

John Taylor, retired San Francisco Clerk of the Board, gave a report regarding the Clerk’s Quiz for 2007.  John was looking into the possibility of adding the Clerk’s Quiz to the CSAC website so members can practice taking the quiz.  John stated that CCBSA should continue to have its name on the quiz and the quiz should also be at the CSAC Annual Conference.  John further stated that the Clerk’s Quiz on the website would certainly be a different quiz than that taken at the CSAC Annual Conference.  Darlene Bloom a member of the Clerk’s Quiz committee states that the “newly released quiz” would be presented at the annual conference.  Denise Pennell explained the quiz to the membership so that new members would know what the quiz is about.

Clerk’s Logo Committee

Christine Ferraro-Tallman, Chair of the Clerk’s Logo Committee, distributed copies of 5 different logos that her son designed for the CCBSA membership to review and consider for adoption.  It was agreed that Christine scan the 5 options to be placed on the CCBSA Website as a “Poll” so the membership could take a vote on the various options.  Diane Patterson states that she will make sure the 5 Clerk’s Logo options get on the website as soon as possible.  Final decision on election of one of the Clerk’s Logo will be held at the general membership meeting at the CCBSA Annual Conference in November.

     6.  Other Business
There was no other business discussed.

7.  Adjournment
The General Business meeting was adjourned at 11:21 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ ROBERTA RODRIGUEZ (Ventura)

CCBSA Secretary 
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